To the children and parents in Rabbit Class,

Welcome (or welcome back to Rabbit Class)! We hope that you all had a wonderful break and enjoyed the summer!



Most routines will remain the same this year, however there are a few changes. Please see below for details:-

- The staff in Rabbit Class are Mrs French, Mrs Evans and Mrs Hulyer (class TA).
- Children will have a book bag (Year 2) or zip wallet (Year 3) to bring their belongings.

 Please avoid bringing other bags as we have very little room in our cloakroom which is on a busy corridor. If your child does need a bag, draw string bags are the most suitable as they flatten down fully when empty. We will provide all stationery so no pencil cases please.
- Reading books need to be in school every day please and will be changed as and when they are finished. Please write clearly into your child's Home School book to show that they have finished. We will check daily to see if any books need changing. We do expect the children to be reading 5 days a week at home and would like to see comments reflecting this in their Home School Books.
- Homework, updates and information will be added to Google Classroom.
- Guided Reading will be taking place in class on a daily basis.
- PE kits need to be kept in school. Our PE days are **Mondays** and **Thursdays**. Please ensure kits are suitable for indoor and outdoor PE (details can be found on the school website).
- Please can your children continue to bring in a named water bottle (for water only, no squash or flavoured water please) and a healthy snack (Y3). Fruit is provided for children in Year 2.
- Homework will be for the term and we will put information onto Google Classroom each Friday. The children are expected to complete one task per week and hand it in on Google Classroom by the following Friday. In addition, they will have their weekly challenges (spelling and multiplication). Mrs Evans will send home spelling work on a Thursday each week and Mrs French the multiplication challenges on Fridays.

If you have any questions or concerns, please email or telephone the school office and we will be happy to discuss these with you.

Many thanks for your continued support.

